
Connections
Mee t i n g s
Meetings are held at:
Sugar Land First United
Methodist Church 
431 Eldridge Road 
Sugar Land, TX 77478.

Architectural Control
Committee Meetings are
held the second Tuesday
of each month in Room
608 at 7:00PM.

Lake Committee Meetings
are held the second
Tuesday of each month in
room 600 at 6:30PM.

Board of Directors
Meetings are held the
third Monday of each
month in room 600,
(unless otherwise noted)
at 7:00PM.

HOA Annual Meeting is
held the last Tuesday in
March of each year.

For more information,
please contact Terri Salter
at MASC Austin
Properties, Inc. at:
(713) 776-1771 or
tsalter@mascapi.com.

Sugar Mill

This year has just flown by!  It is almost
December and the winds are blowing in sea-
sonal temperatures!   The ACC has devel-
oped Commercial Vehicle Guidelines that
are included in this letter for reference.  In
addition, the Holiday Banner Guideline is
also printed.  Please be sure to tether all
lawn decorations and make sure that electric
cords are weather/waterproof and do not
pose a tripping hazard into or out of your
homes.  

This is the time of year for family and
friends to get together – please be aware of
parking during holiday parties and ensure
that your visitors’ cars are parked correctly.
It is always a good idea to monitor your
street or cul de sac and ask the question “if
needed, could a fire truck get to all of the
houses on the street.” In the event of an
ambulance call or other emergency call, fire
trucks are dispatched because the firefight-
ers are cross-trained to assist EMT person-
nel.  In addition, please make sure that any
car parked outside of your garage is empty –
leaving items in the car is too great a temp-
tation for those who would break in and
steal from you.  The best deterrent against
crime is locking cars and not leaving valu-
ables in view.  Please also be on the lookout
for people who are looking to shop at your
doorstep.  When UPS and FedEx deliver, do
not leave packages out too long to tempt
criminals.  If you are expecting a large
order, ask a neighbor who might be home to
accept or keep an eye on the porch.  When
you see any suspicious activity call the
police.  It is the best way to keep our neigh-
borhood safe.

The Board has approved replacement of the
bulkhead and deck at Ragus Lake.  The
bulkhead will be installed mid December
and the decking during January.  The bulk-
head needs to settle before the deck can be
built.  The area will be roped off, and we ask
that you do not enter this area.  

The annual assessment for 2014 will be
$725.00.   Assessments are due on or before
January 1, 2014 and are considered late after
January 31, 2014.  Please note, interest will
be added each month for unpaid assess-
ments.  If you cannot pay the entire amount,
please contact MASC Austin Properties at
(713) 776-1771 to set up a payment plan.  

MASC Austin Properties’ has moved offices
recently. Please make note of their new
address:

945 Eldridge Road
Sugar Land, Texas 77498
713-776-1771

ONLINE PAYMENTS NOW AVAILABLE

We are also very pleased to announce that
MASC Austin Properties now accepts pay-
ments online.  Please visit their website for
more details.

www.mascapi.com

Twenty Thirteen has been a wonderful year
for Sugar Mill.  The Board would like to
express our thankfulness for the many hours
that our volunteers have spent enriching all
of our lives.  We look forward to seeing you
on March 25, 2014 at the Annual
Homeowner’s Meeting.  

Finally, we wish each of you a very happy
holiday season and the brightest and best
New Year.

Thanks, 

Sugar Mill’s Board of Directors

From The Board:
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THE IVY-COVERED HOUSE

We recognized Marty and Jan McHenry of 1227
Morning Mist Ct. as our September Yard of the Month
in the last edition of the newsletter. However, the pic-
ture did not include this nice couple, just their home.
So, we wanted to recognize them again..this time with
them in the picture!

Cheryl Swanson

October Yard of the Month goes to:    

Steve and Geri Brandt
1243 Misty Lake Court

In 2006 we found our home in Sugar Mill and
moved here from Florida to be with our grandkids
and children.  We also have been blessed with some
wonderful neighbors.  We live on Misty Lake and
enjoy the Lake and our Koi pond.  We are very
happy we moved here.

To Steve and Geri this area is better than any retire-
ment community.  Thanks guys for making Sugar
Mill a better place to live.  And as a thank you,
Caldwell Nursery donated a $25 gift certificate.

Happy Gardening & I'll see you around the block!

Your neighbor, 
Cheryl Swanson
For the Landscape Committee

Yard of the Month-October

November Yard of the Month goes to:

Judy Oder
807 Greenbelt Dr.

Flowers, Flowers Everywhere! There is always lots
of color in this front yard.  Judy told me that all the
credit goes to her yardman. She doesn't tell him what
to plant.  Wow, how fun is that?  This man takes care
of at least six yards around Judy and let me tell you
they are all beautiful.  I'm sure he will be getting alot
of calls.

Judy received a $25 gift certificate from Caldwell
Nursery.

Happy Gardening and I'll see you around the block!

Your neighbor,
Cheryl Swanson
For the Landscape Committee

Yard of the Month-November

Yard of the Month-September



Marion’s Fishing Corner

Minimum Acceptable
Standards for Holiday
Decorations and
Decorative Banners 

Minimum acceptable stan-
dards for holiday decorations
and decorative banners to be
flown in the subdivision are as
follows:

1. Banners and holiday deco-
rations to be displayed only
on the following holidays:

EASTER
HALLOWEEN
THANKSGIVING
CHRISTMAS

2. Time Frame: Two (2) weeks
before holiday; to one (1)
week after holiday; Christmas
decorations may be displayed
after Thanksgiving and
removed one (1) week after
Christmas;

3. Size of Banner shall be lim-
ited to 3x5;

4. The flagstaff must be
mounted to the house; size of
pole shall be limited to six (6)
feet in length;

5. Decorations and banners
must be well maintained at all
times;

6. No flagpole allowed in yard;

7. Banners must not be
mounted in windows, walls, or
doors of exterior of house.

March 1996. Revised 12-1-99
This set of minimum accept-
able construction standards is
promulgated under the author-
ity of the declaration of protec-
tive covenants for Sugar Mill.
All improvements, alterations
and additions to properties
must be approved prior to
commencement of construc-
tion.

AN OUNCE OF PREVENTION...

A few weeks ago I made my semi-annual visit
to my dermatologist.  As on many occasions in
the past, I had a few "sun spots" on my hands,
arms, and neck that I needed to have checked
out.  These spots, caused by hours of exposure
to harmful sun-rays (while fishing, in my
case), seem to show up more often as I grow
older.  The dermatologist has always diag-
nosed them as pre-cancerous and treatment
consisted of simply freezing off the spots dur-
ing the office visit.  The frozen areas will scab,
and peel off of my skin in a few days.

But this latest visit was different.  In addition
to a few of my normal sunspots that had
developed since my last visit, I also had a
small spot on my neck area that looked a little
different from the others and caused a little
more concern.  The doctor said that he sug-
gested removing this spot and doing a routine
biopsy.  A few days later, results showed that it
tested positive for squamous cell carcinoma,
the second most common type of skin cancer.
So immediately we had more skin removed,
tested, and confirmed that the area was
cleared of any cancer cells.  Had I left this spot
unattended, it would have been highly possible
that it could have spread to other parts of the
body.  Lesson learned.

The reason that I am writing all this is to try to
impress upon everyone how important protec-
tion from the sun really is.  And I do not want
to imply that this only pertains to people of
my age.  Younger folks can save themselves a
lot of trouble later in life by using some pre-
caution now.

The easiest and most obvious way to protect
yourself from the harmful effects of the sun is
by applying a quality sunscreen lotion to your

skin.  I would recommend a rating of at least
SPF-30.  Personally, I apply the sunscreen in
the morning before I hit the water, and I'll
keep a tube in the boat so that I can reapply
around noon.  Some sunscreens will come off
of your skin with perspiration, so reapplying
during a hot summer day is important.  I am
convinced that had I not been serious about
sun protection in the past, I would be having
more problems now.

From a fisherman's standpoint, there is a criti-
cal factor to consider when purchasing a quali-
ty sunscreen.  Always select a sunscreen lotion
that is unscented.  Nothing will put game fish
into a negative mood quicker than the smell of
sunscreen or insect repellent.  And believe me,
you will get sunscreen on your hands and
transfer that smell to your bait the first time
you touch it.  Just a word to the wise.

There are other products on the market today
to help protect yourself also.  Products such as
sun gloves, sun gaiters (to protect your ears,
neck, and lips) and sun hats with material that
drapes over your neck and ears.  I recommend
these highly.

So in closing, I would urge you to take this
matter seriously.  When it comes to skin can-
cer, the old cliche really rings true..."An ounce
of prevention is worth a pound of cure."

Remember to catch and release, because a
bass is too valuable of a resource to catch just
once.

Good Luck, Marion

Article written by Marion Raska who has
lived in Sugar Mill and fished on Misty Lake
for over 18 years. 

December 5th from 5:00p-8:00p at the Sugar Land Town Square. Enjoy a
magical evening of Holiday entertainment with friends and family in Town
Square to celebrate the lighting of Sugar Land Town Square’s 40-foot
Christmas tree. Festivities will begin at 5:00 pm with performances from local
musical groups, children's crafts and games, and photos with Santa. 

For more details, visit: sugarlandtownsquare.com/events.

Sugar Land’s Annual Tree Lighting



Winter Wonderland
Tis’ the season to be jolly! The
leaves are falling, the weather
is cooling and Christmas is
just around the corner – this
means the Imperial Park
Recreation Center’s third
annual Winter Wonderland is
almost here.  The event is
scheduled for Dec. 14, from
10 a.m. to 3 p.m., at the
Imperial Park Recreation
Center, 234 Matlage Way.

Winter Wonderland offers
hours of fun for children ages
5-12.  Parents can spend their
free time shopping in Sugar
Land while their children
enjoy a supervised, safe day of
magic shows, arts and crafts,
train rides and much more at
the Imperial Park Recreation
Center. 

Not only will children get to
play in real snow, but Santa
himself will stop by to mingle
with the kids. Lunch and
snacks will be provided, and
every child will receive a free
event t-shirt.  

This year, Winter Wonderland
will open the snow play area
to the general public from 2-4
p.m. for anyone not able to
register for the event.  

Registration is open now. The
cost is $5 per child for
Imperial Park Recreation
Center members or $20 per
child for non-members.  Space
is limited and pre-registration
is required, so call today.  
For more information, contact
the Imperial Park Recreation
Center at (281) 275-2885 or
visit www.sugarlandtx.gov.   

Guideline for
Commercial
Vehicle in Sugar
Mill
Commercial Vehicle restrictions
are an important factor of main-
taining and enhancing the quali-
ty of our community and its
property values.  These restric-
tions are defined as follows:

A Standard Vehicle within Sugar
Mill is described as a passenger
automobile, passenger van,
motorcycle, or pick-up truck that
is in operating condition, has
current license plates and inspec-
tion stickers, is in daily use as
motor vehicle on the streets and
highways of the State of Texas,
and does not exceed 6 feet 6
inches in height from the
ground, 7 feet 6 inches in width,
or 21 feet in length, and does not
bear any writing or logo adver-
tising.   

A Commercial Vehicle within
Sugar Mill is defined as a vehi-
cle that bears any writing or logo
advertising a service or business,
other than the dealership from
where it was purchased or its
model/make.  Law enforcement
and governmental vehicles are
exempt from this guideline, pro-
vided they are Standard Vehicles
as described above.  No ambu-
lances, fire trucks, animal con-
trol, or other non-standard vehi-
cles are permitted in view
overnight.  

1. No Commercial Vehicle may
be parked in view, regardless of
whether or not the vehicle is
covered.  Vehicle must be parked
offsite or in resident’s garage
with the garage door fully
closed.  

2. A Commercial Vehicle that
meets height, width and length
specifications of a Standard
Vehicle, and is fully operable, has
current license plates, and current
inspection stickers, may be
parked on site if any logo or writ-
ing is fully covered with a magnetic flexible cover while
parked on premises. Said magnetic cover must be the
same color and shade as that of the vehicle.

3. Vehicles containing full body vehicle decals are
always prohibited.  

4. The absence of commercial signage does not preclude
a vehicle from being considered commercial.  The cab of
a tractor trailer is also considered a Commercial Vehicle;
and therefore, may not be permitted overnight on the
premises.  A vehicle trailer is never permitted in view
overnight. 

Rev. March 2013
This set of minimum acceptable construction standards
is promulgated under the authority of the Declaration of
Protective Covenants for Sugar Mill.



Important Numbers

Name Position Contact # Email Address
Bill Cure President 281-491-9536 bill.cure@gmail.com
Robert Sheffield Vice-President 281-242-0453 rsheffield81@comcast.net
Hank Ochel Treasurer 214-293-4376 hank_ochel@me.com
Debra Blesener Secretary 713-628-6991 debrablesener@gmail.com
Jared Maxson Asst. Secretary 832-622-3461 jaredmaxson@hotmail.com

Sugar Mill’s Board of Directors: Sugar Land Dispatch 281-275-2525
Sugar Land Police 281-275-2020
Sugar Land Fire Dept 281-275-2851
Sugar Land City Hall 281-275-2700
Sugar Land Library 281-277-8934
Sugar Land Post Office      800-275-8777
Police, Fire, Ambulance 911
Sherriff's Department 281-341-4700
Crime Stoppers 281-342-8477
Kempner High School 281-634-2300
Sugar Land Middle School 281-634-3080
Sugar Mill Elementary 281-634-4440
Fort Bend ISD 281-634-1000
Animal Control 281-275-2596

MASC Austin Properties, Inc.
13726 Florence Road
Sugar Land, TX  77498

Terri Salter
Property Manager
713-776-1771 / TSalter@mascapi.com

December 7th from 12:00p-8:00p in Historic
Downtown Rosenberg. Jump-start your holiday sea-
son the first Saturday in December by joining the
fun to explore Historic Downtown Rosenberg’s
eclectic mix of eateries, shops, art, and museums.
There is no admission for the event which runs from
noon to 8 p.m. in Historic Downtown Rosenberg.

Enjoy the sights and sounds of the season through
the magnificent downtown merchants and attrac-
tions, food and craft vendors, pictures with Santa
and Mrs. Claus, a children’s carnival, seasonal enter-
tainment and much more. For more information on
the event or for gift, craft or food vendor spaces,
please visit www.ci.rosenberg.tx.us.

 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 

 

   
  

 
 

  
  

 
  

 

 
  

 

      

ling  EnrolN
dnaLr augSdsiKRdsiKfon oisivdiA

 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 

 

   
  

 
 

  
  

 
  

 

 
  

 

      

 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 

 

   
  

 
 

  
  

 
  

 

 
  

 

      

 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 

 

   
  

 
 

  
  

 
  

 

 
  

 

      

lin   EnrolowN

es  agr mps foCa
5-  foldd fors oea y21

vgiksanTh
olHWinter 
M, spridtleiF, setiivActiiv

a0 3: 6neOp

 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 

 

   
  

 
 

  
  

 
  

 

 
  

 

      

ving W

g 

es  
r  fo

 & eekk & ing Wv
akrey Baidol

deudcln iskca Sn &slaeM
.m .mp0 3:6

 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 

 

   
  

 
 

  
  

 
  

 

 
  

 

      

d

 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 

 

   
  

 
 

  
  

 
  

 

 
  

 

      

wy
1111 S.8

 6 &yy 6 &(Hw
SudsiKRdsiK

812Call (

a0 3: 6neOp

 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 

 

   
  

 
 

  
  

 
  

 

 
  

 

      

wy 6 y HwS.
rt)rpoiAA.  W 6 &

nd.comarLgaSu

5 57)81 - 1100

..m ..mp0 3:6

 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 

 

   
  

 
 

  
  

 
  

 

 
  

 

      

Christmas in Rosenberg



Sugar Mill Resident &
Waterfront Specialist!
Contact me today at
281-844-0093 or

vickih@waynemurray.net
Vicki Haislup

Guitar or Piano
Private Lessons

20 years experience

My home or yours
Ron Corb 281-513-3980

•  Serving ages 4 weeks and up
•  After school programs
•  Free hot meals
•  Low child to teacher ratio
•  Spacious Classrooms and playground
•  Age appropriate curriculum
•  Clean, safe and educational environment
•  Seeing is believing
•  Pre-K program offered
•  Owner operated

13511 Florence Rd
Sugar Land, TX 77498

281.240.1173

Serving Sugar Mill For 30 Years



TARGETING BREAST CANCER CELLS  
WHILE PROTECTING HEALTHY ONES.  
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LENORA “SISSIE” GOFF
REALTOR

SUGAR MILL RESIDENT
Homes in our neighborhood are selling very 

quickly, but it still can be nerve-racking. Let me
help you take the stress out of selling your home.

I know your market - I LIVE HERE! 

Weichert, Realtors
Wayne Murray Properties

832-455-6165
lenoragoff@aol.com



Join us and bring a friend!

Tuesday evenings 6:30 PM and 
Wednesday mornings 9:30AM

In the Sanctuary of First United Methodist Church, 
431 Eldridge Rd.

For more information or to sign up:
Merryministries.com or call (281) 491-6041

Merry MINISTRIES

Sugar Mill Community Association, Inc.
c/o MASC Austin Properties, Inc.
13726 Florence Road
Sugar Land, TX  77498

AD PRICING

Business Card:$25/month, Quarter page:$35/month. Pay
5 months, get 6th month free. For more details, contact
Prepared Publications at (281) 652-5802 or via email: 
info@preparedpublications.com.
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